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Welcome to our April newsletter which we bring to you at a time of enormous economic 
uncertainty. At times like these it’s important to have someone to talk to, so we urge you to 
contact us if you have concerns about your finances. 
 
The health and economic impacts of the coronavirus increased exponentially in March, 
as did the response of national governments and central banks. As part of a suite of 
emergency measures, the Reserve Bank of Australia (RBA) cut the official cash rate twice 
- first to 0.5 per cent and then to 0.25 per cent – as official rates in the US and Europe 
were cut to near zero. The RBA also began buying government bonds to bring yields 
down in line with the cash rate, as well as offering a term facility to banks so they can 
supply credit to small and medium businesses. 
 
It’s too soon to know if these emergency measures will stave off recession (technically 
two consecutive quarters of negative growth), but Australia was better placed than 
many countries heading into the crisis. The Australian economy grew 0.5 per cent in the 
December quarter, up 2.2 per cent over the year, while company profits rose 8.1 per cent 
in calendar 2019 to record highs.  
 
Global markets remain extremely volatile. Australian shares fell around 17 per cent in 
March while US shares fell around 15 per cent. Crude oil prices fell more than 56 per cent 
as a production agreement between OPEC and other oil-producing nations broke down. 
Australian wholesale petrol prices fell to a 16-year low, while the national average price of 
unleaded petrol fell to a 13-month low of 127.6c a litre. The Aussie dollar fell about 5 per 
cent over the month to just below US62c, after briefly dipping below US56c.
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